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February 13, 2023 

 

MEMORANDUM TO: Division Engineers 

 

FROM:   W. W. Jones III, P.E. 

   State Construction Engineer 

 

SUBJECT:  Private Engineering Firms Summer Interns  

 

The Department of Transportation and ACEC discussed allowing firms to propose summer interns to 

work on projects. Hiring college students would attract them to this work field.  

 

The Department has agreed to hire summer interns at a reimbursable rate of $19.87 per hour, which is the 

same rate as an entry level Technician Trainee. The PEF shall coordinate with each Division Construction 

Engineer the seasonal needs for summer interns.  

 

If you have any questions or require additional information, please contact Mrs. Maira Ibarra of the 

Construction Unit at (919) 707-2401 or via e-mail at mibarra@ncdot.gov. 

 

WWJ:mai 

 

cc:   Mr. C. A. Peoples, P.E. 

 Mr. M. L. Sylvester, P.E. 

 Mr. E.B Tharrington, P.E. 

 Mr. R. J. Stroup, P.E. 

 Division Construction Engineers 

 Resident Engineers 

 Ms. Michelle Gaddy, P.E. 
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